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KENDALL COUNTY  
STORMWATER OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE 

PUBLIC HEARING 
Kendall County Office Building 

Rooms 209 & 210 
111 W. Fox Street, Yorkville, Illinois 

Meeting Minutes of October 12, 2023
4:00 p.m. 

CALL TO ORDER 
Chairman Kellogg called the Stormwater Oversight Committee Public Hearing to order at 4:00 
p.m.

ROLL CALL 
Committee Members Present: Zach Bachman, Brian DeBolt, Scott Gengler, Matt Kellogg, Dan 
Koukol, Jason Peterson, Ruben Rodriguez (Arrived at 4:04 p.m.), Brooke Shanley, and Seth 
Wormley (Arrived at 4:04 p.m.) 

Committee Members Absent: Elizabeth Flowers 

Also present: Matt Asselmeier, Ryan Zaborowski, Christina Burns, Greg Chismark, and Stasi 
Brown 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
Member DeBolt made a motion, seconded by Member Peterson, to approve the agenda as 
presented.  With a voice vote of seven (7) ayes, the motion carried.    

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Member Gengler made a motion, seconded by Member Bachman, to approve the minutes of the 
October 13, 2022, public hearing and meeting.  With a voice vote of seven (7) ayes, the motion 
carried.    

PUBLIC COMMENT 
None 

OPEN OF STORMWATER MANAGEMENT OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE PUBLIC 
HEARING 
Chairman Kellogg opened the Stormwater Management Oversight Committee Public Hearing at 
4:01 p.m. 

Comments on Stormwater Management Related Regulations and Enforcement 
Mr. Asselmeier read a memo regarding stormwater related activities since the October 2022 
hearing/meeting.  He noted the funds in the stormwater fee-in-lieu accounts, the statistics on 
stormwater management permits for the year, the status of WBK Engineering’s review of the 
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State’s floodplain regulations, updates on stormwater ordinance violation investigations, and 
provided the survey results from the 2023 NPDES survey to the townships.   
 
Mr. Asselmeier also provided draft comments from WBK Engineering regarding the removal of 
several dams along the Fox River.  He noted WBK Engineering’s concerns related to increased 
sedimentation at the Yorkville dam because of the removal of the dams upstream. 
 
Members Rodriguez and Wormley arrived at this time (4:04 p.m.). 
 
Member DeBolt asked about ordinance enforcement procedure.  Mr. Asselmeier explained the 
enforcement procedure for stormwater ordinance violations, from warning notice to court 
procedures in cases of non-compliance. 
 
Member Gengler asked about the frequency of dam removals.  Mr. Asselmeier responded that 
dam removals by the Corps of Engineers are rare.  
 
Proposed Changes to the Kendall County Stormwater Management Ordinance 
Mr. Asselmeier said that Staff had no proposed changes at this time.  

No other proposed changes were presented by the Committee or members of the public.  

CLOSE OF ANNUAL STORMWATER MANAGEMENT OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE 
PUBLIC HEARING 
Chairman Kellogg closed the Stormwater Management Oversight Committee Public Hearing at 
4:05 p.m. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
None 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Member Koukol made a motion, seconded by Member Shanley, to adjourn the meeting. With a 
voice vote of nine (9) ayes, the motion carried.  The Stormwater Management Oversight 
Committee adjourned at 4:05 p.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Matthew H. Asselmeier, AICP, CFM 
Director 
 


